
 

May 22, 2024 

Facilities, Transportation, Safe Schools, and Evaluation 

Safety: 

• Ms. Kaeff and I have started the onboarding process with Navigate to begin using their threat 

assessment tool for next year. This product will serve as our clearinghouse for all threat 

assessments, and it will thoroughly take every situation through a consistent process that will 

help us determine the level of a threat and provide us guidance on any necessary next steps.  

Each time a threat assessment is conducted an alert will notify central office staff so we can 

always be aware of a situation.  This software will allow all assessments to be carried forward 

from NPS to NIS and then on to NHS.  

• Motz 365 will be at the stadium on June 26 for their annual G-Max testing, sanitizing, and field 

maintenance.  

Facilities 

• The windscreen has been installed at the stadium between our field and the tennis courts.   

• Unfortunately, a locust tree in the board office/NIS parking lot died.  Over the summer, when it 

is less crowded, we will need to remove this tree.  We will evaluate at that time a new 

tree/species to plant in its place. Also, a pine tree died at NHS.  Once that is removed, we will 

put another pine in its place.   

• Blau Mechanical installed the flue for the boilers.  On June 10 we are having a meeting to begin 

the final stage which will include dismantling the old steam boiler, installing the new steam 

boiler, dismantling the last water boiler, starting up 3 new water boilers, and some steam pipe 

repair elsewhere in the building 

• This summer we have several smaller projects occurring. We will be repaving the playground 

blacktop at NPS.  Several areas at NHS will be painted. A sensory room will be added to NHS. 

Concrete repair will take place outside of NHS’ kitchen. Restroom deep-cleaning and sealing will 

take place at NPS. 

• Port-o-lets and a hand washing station have been ordered for the stadium.    

• Our architect is currently working on the technical drawings for the CTE project that will take 

place at NHS. In the coming weeks we will have a timeline for the work schedule. Once the 

details are in place for the CTE project, Noah will then move on to more specific plans for Phase 

II of the stadium.   

Transportation:  

• Buses 6 and 7 will be returned to Georgetown over the summer for warranty repair work. 

• We installed a Diesel Exhaust Fluid (DEF) tank at the bus lot to allow us to purchase DEF fluid in 

bulk to save money long term. 

Evaluation:  

• Ms. Klosterman and I have met with Vector Solutions to continue the onboarding process for 

next year’s evaluations.  The company has all our forms and has started creating them online.  

We will continue to follow up with them to schedule the training.  



• We will have our certified evaluator training on July 23.  Dennis Maines 

Director of Facilities, Transportation, Safe Schools, CEP Coordinator 


